# Baptism of Our Lord, January 10, 2021

## **Cross Lutheran Church & School**

200 RUPPERT - PIGEON, MI 48755
Phone: 453-3330 / Fax: 453-3331
Email: secretary@crosslutheranpigeon.org
North American Lutheran Church Website:
www.thenalc.org
Cross Lutheran Church Website:
www.crosslutheranpigeon.org



#### **CURRENT WORSHIP GUIDELINES**

- All attending worshipers are required to wear a protective mask.
- Social distancing will be practiced in the building at all times.
- We will sing hymns today. Your mouth must be covered with a mask during this time of singing.
- Today's spoken worship service includes Holy Communion.

**CONDOLENCES** to the family and friends of Marilyn Baur. Please keep them in your prayers.

ANNUAL MEETING REPORTS: We are nearing the end of the fiscal year, which means reports need to be compiled for the Annual Report. All accounting books (please include invoices) will need to be into the office by noon on Friday, 1/8/21 for the auditing committee to review. Audit Committee to meet week of 1/11/21. Accounting books can be picked up from office the week of 1/18/21. All written reports will need to be into the office no later than Monday, 1/25/21 for inclusion in the annual report to the congregation. Those reports will be ready for pickup in the overflow area on Sunday, 1/31/21 or in the church office during regular office hours during the week. The annual meeting will be held Sunday, 2/14/21 following the service.

**PRAYERS NEEDED:** Kayle (McKenzie) Thepsourinthone had a sledding accident a few days ago. Currently, she is in the hospital with extensive injuries to her leg and knee, but very thankful to God the doctors were able to save her leg. She will be having numerous upcoming leg surgeries and a very long recovery process. Kayle and Tico have three young children, Lucy 2 1/2 years, Wynnie 1year, and Archie 2 months old. Tico will be making many trips back and forth to Flint Hurley hospital. We pray that God wraps his arms around this young family and with all your prayers, gives them the strength and support they will need. Let's cheer up Kayle with prayers, cards of support, monetary

### Baptism of Our Lord, January 10, 2021

gifts or gift cards. Cards can be sent to: Kayle Thepsourinthone, 105 School Street, Pigeon, MI 48755. The Ministry of Mission Outreach OFFERING ENVELOPES — Your 2021 offering envelope boxes are in the overflow area. Please take your box and any others you are able to deliver. Also, take a "Special Offering Schedule" along with each box. REMEMBER — do not start using these until next year (2021)!!

NEWSLETTER DEADLINE — The deadline for the February newsletter is Monday, January 18<sup>th</sup>.

### THOSE IN NEED OF EXTRA SPECIAL PRAYER:

BIRTHDAYS

Kyle Walker, Karen Schuette, Kayle Thepsourinthone, Leanne Schuette, Livia LePage, Jade, Florence Iddings, Al, Roberta Danks, Posie Tuckey, Betty Champagne-Grimaldi, Michelle Walsh, Corey Messing, Marilyn Baur, Marvin Trost, Clark Eidt, Kay Schuette, Bill Gray, Allen Koehler, Mary Champion, Kevin Faupel, Ezra Sturm, Kim Edler, Deann Lewis, Hope Kittel, Marilyn Blunt, Margaret McBride, and Robert Krzeszewski.

**THOSE IN THE COMFORT OF THEIR HOMES:** Elaine Licht, Martin Knost, and Eunice Richmond.

THOSE IN THE HONORABLE SERVICE OF OUR COUNTRY: Nathan Schulz and Ryan Schulz (U.S. Marines), Nicholas Swanson (U.S. Air Force), and Michael Cox (U.S. Navy), son of Kim Sears.

**ANNIVERSARIES** 

<u> </u>		<u> </u>	, <u>,</u>	
10	Ken Licht	12	Kevin & Betty Grimaldi, 3	
yrs.				
	Barb Degg			
	Dana Young			
11	Michelle Walsh			
	Jessica Peterson			
12	LuAnne Sokolowski			
14	Anna House			

Contributions for Sunday, 1/3 were: \$3,046.00
Budgeted need: \$6,056.00
Below Budget: \$3,010.00

<u>REMINDER</u> – Cross Congregation Annual meeting is scheduled for **Sunday, February 14**<sup>th</sup> immediately following the service.